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38 Gayview Drive, WODONGA, 3690 

Belvoir Special School  

School Council 
At the close of nominations we had 5 parents who nominated for 
the 6 vacant positions available on school council. Therefore 
Roslyn Mullavey, Darren Maxfield, Jason Voll, Rhonda Strauss and 
Charles Dean have been duly elected to school council for the next 
two years. There were also two DET representative positions     
available on council and these have been filled by Margaret Kinnell 
and Cas Porter. Andrew Bell has also agreed to continue on council 
in the community position.   
Congratulations to each of the parents and staff who have            
volunteered to be on school council again.   
We still have one position on school council for a parent position 
that needs to be filled.  If you are interested you are welcome to   
attend our next meeting on Wednesday 11th March at 6:00pm here at 
school.  This meeting will incorporate our annual election meeting 
and we are able to co-opt members of council at this time.   
 

Swimming Sports 
Whilst it has been really wet over the past couple of days the      
forecast for tomorrow looks like it will be okay for us to hold our 
annual swimming sports. 
28 degrees and little or no wind is forecast, so with a cloud cover 
keeping the sun and the sunburn away we should have a great day at 
the pool.  We are mindful that some students are more prone to 
colder weather than others, so if you are concerned about the   
weather you are welcome to keep your child at home for the day. 
Activities will kick off at the pool by 10:30am and will be finished 
by 1:30pm at the latest.  Parents are very welcome to come along 
and take part in the activities that we have on offer for the students.  Buses have been organised to take students to 
and from the pool, or parents can bring their children to the pool if they choose.  Parents are also welcome to pick up 
their children from the pool at the end of the day (1:00pm).  A number of parents have taken students home early 
from our sports day and this is quite okay as well. 
Belvoir Special School swimming sports is not a traditional swimming carnival.  The emphasis is on fun and student 
participation, so the more people we have joining in the better. 
As there will be no staff left at school, other than office staff, all students who attend school on Friday will be      
expected to attend the sports.  If you have not returned your note, or do not want your child to take part, please keep 
them at home tomorrow.   
 

Individual Learning Plans  
ILP’s are being completed this week and will be sent home with all students from the end of next week onwards.  
Parents are asked to read through these documents and if there is a problem or anything that needs to be changed to 
please let us know as soon as possible.   
Student ILP’s are a legal document which need to be produced at least twice a year and are used to track student   
performance and learning towards set goals. 
 

Buses 
A reminder to all parents that student travel on the school buses is not an absolute right and students need to follow 
the instructions of the drivers and chaperones to ensure that their travel is able to continue.   
Over the first 6 weeks of school there have been a few issues that have caused us to call parents to discuss problems 
with their children and we certainly appreciate the support that parents give us in these instances. 
If there is an incident that occurs on the bus parents are asked to contact the school and speak with Andrea for minor 
problems, or Marg or myself for larger issues.  While we do not operate the majority of our buses we are happy to 
try to fix any issues that may be occurring before they get out of hand and cause students to be excluded from      
travelling to and from the school on the buses.  - Principal Jamie Gay 
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PHONE: 02 6059 8987 

UPCOMING EVENTS  
 

 

Swim Carnival 

Friday 6th March @ Albury 

Swim Centre 

Labour Day Public Holiday 

Monday 9th March 

Annual General/School 

Council Meeting 

Wednesday 11th March, 

6.00pm @ Belvoir 

Last Day of Term 1 

Friday 27th March -  

2pm Finish 

First day of Term 2 

Tuesday 14th April 
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CONTACT  DETAILS 

Could all families please make sure that 

they inform the school office whenever 

they have any changes to any of their 

contact details e.g.. home/mobile 

phone numbers, change of address etc. 

It’s extremely important that we have up to date    

information in case of emergencies.   

School Athletics -  House Groups 

Students, Staff and Parents are put into groups according to their 

surnames. Each group has a name and colour and its requested 

that  everyone wears clothing the colour of the house they are 

allocated to.  

Surnames between           Colour       Name  

A-D   =         Red   -Mitta  

E-K  =         Green   -Murray  

L-Q  =         Blue           -Kiewa  

R-Z  =         Yellow       -Hume 

Electronic Version of the Newsletter 

Would you like to receive the school newsletter via email? 

As our school is going green, to save on using excess paper we would like to offer you the option of having the newsletter 

sent to you electronically.  If you like this idea please fill in and return the slip below to the office, or email Andrea at: 

gray.andrea.j@edumail.vic.gov.au  
 

Yes,  I would like to have my weekly newsletter emailed to me: 

Name: ………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….... 

Email address/s ……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..

Check Out Our  

School’s Web Page! 

 

As many of you may already know,  

Belvoir has created a Web page. You 

can access the page by going on to 

https://www.belvoirss.vic.edu.au/ 

This page is used to promote events, 

share  information and showcase 

achievements of classes and          

individual students. We would love 

for you to share this page with your 

friends and family so that everyone 

can see the great things happening in 
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 This Weeks Purple Moments! 
Dylan room 16 

Nominated for following  instructions and responding to the 

music, bells and timers at transition times.  

Ben Room 12 

Nominated for making good choices and staying on purple all 

day. 

Bailey  Room 3  

Nominated for following instructions, doing a great job of 

sitting and listening at circle time. 

Jesse Room 7 

Nominated for following instructions and completing  

 classroom activities.  

Kaleb Room 24 

Nominated for following  instructions and respectfully listening 

to others.  

Tiana Room 19 

Nominated for following instructions and staying on task.  

Ayla Room 13 

Nominated for following instructions  and completing maths 

tasks.  

Seth Room 11 

Nominated for beautiful work practicing his letter sounds. 
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Room 21 News 

I have liked being in Orange Pod this year. I have been reading, cooking, looking 
at emotions and using the computer. By Matty 

This year in Orange Pod I have enjoyed shopping, delivering the fruit, going to 
the library and going to the skate park. By Jack 

I like going to the library. On our outing we chose some books to share. I like 
doing my therapy exercises. At swimming I have enjoyed making new friends 

and spending time with them in the playground. By Alyssa 

I like being in orange pod because of the teachers and the learning. The  
 classrooms are great and safe and I having good friends. I have learnt a lot 
in orange and purple. These are my favourite pods. Orange pod is way different 
than purple pod as it is much bigger with more people. I would like to do more 

gardening in the school and planting more plants. By Ashley 

This year I have been elected as school captain. I enjoyed our outing last week 
to the Willow Park skate park. We were allowed to bring our scooters and ride 
them at the skate park. We are going to be looking after one of the gardens at 
school this year.  Last week we cleaned up all the rubbish in the garden we are 

looking after. By Brody 

I like being in Orange Pod this year.  I am in a classroom with some of my 
friends that were in Purple Pod with me.  I have been elected as House Captain 

for Kiewa this year. By Kaleb 

I Liked Going to the Library. On Our Outing we chose some books to share. I 
have enjoyed making new friends. I really like cooking. I’m going to cook a pieces 

of toast and pancakes for breakfast! By Matilda 
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— Room 9 News! — 
We have kicked off 2020 in Room 9 with exciting outings to local 

parks and the Wodonga Library, with our friends in Room 7. 

 
 
 
 

 

 

Our appetites have been quelled by cooking healthy pizzas, wraps, 
sandwiches and not so healthy birthday cakes. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

In Maths, we have been weighting and measuring whatever we 
can get our hands on. 

The class has been taking great care of our classrooms plants: 
Lily the Peace Lily and our spring onions. 
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Room 4 News! 
Welcome to Room 4, 2020! 

We have had a wonderful start to the year. 
We have loved learning about our new classmates, have  

begun exploring our emotions using the Zones of Regulation 
program, and are learning to tell others about ourselves in 

our All About Me Term Topic.  
We have been practicing the skills of being respectful, being 
safe and following instructions. We have shown how we can 
do these things in community places such as the Wodonga 

Library and the Dinosaur Park in Albury. 
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Room 11 have had a great week this week! The room 11 students have 

shown respect for each other and others in the pod. Students have worked 

collaboratively with each other and has been great  to see them help each 

other out.  They have participated well in all activities including working 

with Yellow Pod during our Bluearth sessions. 

This Weeks Class of the Week is: 
Room 11: 

Room 13 NEWS 

Room 13 has been very busy, so far in 2020.   

We have been on outings, focussing on how we follow instruc-

tions, be safe and be respectful.  

We have been creating movies to show our PBS focus.  
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Swimming Carnival Permission 
Belvoir’s annual swimming carnival will be held on Friday 6th March at the Albury Swim Centre. On the day 

students will need to wear swimmers, sun smart hat and sunscreen.  Students will be bussed to and from the 

carnival, leaving the school at approximately 930am and returning 230pm. 

 

Please note: To ensure the safety of all students, parents /carers of students in prep classes must attend on the 

day to assist with your child’s supervision. 

 

A free sausage sizzle will be provided for students at lunch and the pool canteen will be open throughout the 

day to purchase snacks. The pool will also open their slide to students throughout the day and again with your 

written permission your child can use this facility. 

Please complete the following permission slip and return to the office by Friday 21st February 

Regards,  

Ross Hayward PE Specialist & Sports Coordinator  

 

————————————————————————————————————————————————————————————— 

 

I_________________________ give permission for my child/children__________________________________       

 

to participate in the annual swimming carnival at the Albury Swim Centre.  I also give permission for my child/

children to be bussed to and from the venue. 

 

Signed: _____________________________________ Dated: _____________________ 

 

 

I also give permission for my child/children to use the slide on the day of the carnival. 

 

Signed: ___________________________________ Dated: ___________________________ 
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